Dear Jim:

I spoke at Neal, Kansas, the other night and Ducky Harold Grove, an old Delta Tau Delta brother of yours at Baker University, wished to be remembered to you.

I am sorry that I will not be at the Health Board meeting tonight, as I had promised some patron of the university that I would speak at Neodesha tonight. I spoke to Mr. Pine and excused myself under the conditions. I hope that I will be able to be with you at the next Health Board meeting.

Sincerely,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA:MF